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WELCOME
TO THE january ISSUE OF HI

Welcome to our January issue - and all the very best for 2015.

With the winter freeze well under way, in this issue we highlight the 
legal perils of snow and ice.

We also take a look back at the last few months of 2014 – a period in 
which Hilary Meredith Solicitors won a high profile industry award,  
continued to campaign for the Armed Forces and raised money for a 
range of hugely worthwhile charities.

Our firm has exciting plans for the year ahead – all based on our  
commitment to helping people who have suffered an injury through no 
fault of their own.

Enjoy the read.



High profile 
award win
Hilary Meredith Solicitors has won the Marketing Campaign of the Year 
Award at the Personal Injury Awards 2014 for our latest television  
advertising campaign.

Hilary Meredith collected the award at The Grange St Paul’s Hotel, 
overlooking St Paul’s Cathedral, in London’s City Financial District.

“I’m absolutely thrilled,” said Hilary. “While the ban on referral fees  
has impacted on law firms considerably, we viewed it as a positive 
motivation to change our attitude and look beyond claims management 
companies, going back to focusing on developing a brand based on 
reputation and excellent client service.

“In a market where volume players and new entrants are now  
spending £ millions on TV advertising every year, we knew that our  
latest campaign had to break the mould and stand out from the crowd.”

To produce the firm’s award winning television commercial, Hilary 
undertook extensive training and became a stuntwoman and actress 
for the day – taking her commitment to clients to a whole new level by 
harnessing up to film a simulated car crash that involved over 50 rolls 
in a rigged vehicle.



Snow and Ice
With the cold weather continuing into January and beyond, Hilary  
Meredith Solicitors is warning of the legal perils of snow and ice.

“Each year the question of whether to grit or not to grit is back on the 
agenda thanks to the ludicrous laws that put home owners and  
businesses at risk of being sued,” says Hilary Meredith.

“We are advised not to grit public paths because if a member of the 
public assumes that the area is clear of ice and safe and then slips  
and suffers injury this can lead to an action for damages.

“So basically under current legislation if householders or companies try 
to clear a public pavement outside their property they open themselves 
up to legal action but if they leave the path as treacherous then they 
can’t be sued. It is a ridiculous situation.”

Concluded Hilary:

“Homeowners are advised not to remove snow from the pavement 
outside their houses unless they have public liability insurance – even 
though the idea of being sued for trying to help is absurd.

“Businesses should also be wary when asking employees to clear the 
snow. They must be properly trained to do so since if they fall and slip 
then they may have a claim. Employers should take appropriate  
measures to clear their car parks, main entrances and exits since  
failure to take such appropriate measures could result in a claim.

“The plain fact is that where gritting is concerned the law is unclear 
and confusing whether you are a local authority, business owner or 
private individual. It’s a shame we have ended up with a culture where 
being helpful can cause someone to sue you.”



Hilary calls for 
Anti-Fraud training
for all solicitors
Hilary Meredith has called for the introduction of anti-fraud training and 
accreditation for all claimant personal injury solicitors.

Hilary believes the time is now right for claimant solicitors to  
proactively tackle insurance fraud.

She says:

“Having been in the House of Lords recently for the debate on the  
Social Action, Responsibility and Heroism Bill it is clear that the 
Government, no doubt influenced by the insurance industry, is  
focusing on the number of fraudulent and exaggerated personal injury 
claims and the effect that this has on motor insurance premiums and 
the resources of local and public authorities and employers.

“Claimant firms are no longer allowed to offer inducements to  
potential claimants but I believe the time is now right for claimant  
solicitors to go on to the front foot and proactively stamp out fraud.  
It damages our credibility and impacts on the reputation of the  
whole profession.

“I am calling for a mandatory industry wide training programme  
with official accreditation for all claimant solicitors who undertake  
anti-fraud training.”



Hilary SPEAKS OUT AT  
national conferencE
Hilary Meredith Solicitors has welcomed news that the Ministry of  
Defence will not be able to use the Social Action, Responsibility  
and Heroism Bill to avoid its responsibilities to members of the  
Armed Forces.

Hilary Meredith has met with a number of MPs and members of the 
House of Lords in recent months to campaign for the rights of Armed 
Forces service personnel.

Speaking at the Association of Personal Injury Lawyers’ Annual  
Conference, Hilary said:

“Our concerns were that the Bill would be exploited by the Ministry of 
Defence who could present it as a defence to escape liability in cases 
of their own negligence. 

“If this was enabled to happen, the Bill would stand in breach of the 
military covenant. Lord Beecham raised these concerns in the Lords 
and invited Lord Faulks to confirm whether the Ministry of Defence 
would not be able to use the provisions of the Bill to avoid paying  
compensation to members of the Armed Forces.

“Lord Faulks reassured Lord Beecham that there was nothing in this 
Bill to prevent a claim being brought by a member of the Armed Forces 
against the MoD and noted his concerns against the backdrop of the 
recent combat immunity litigation.”



Hilary Meredith 
appointed as 
trustee of charity
Hilary Meredith has been appointed as a trustee of the Yogi Foundation.

Yogi is a UK national charity that helps individuals and families affected 
by spinal cord injury to enjoy a holiday. 

Said Hilary Meredith said: “I am delighted and honoured to be appointed 
as a trustee of Yogi. I am very much looking forward to working with 
the team to ensure that the charity continues to help individuals and 
families affected by spinal cord injury. I am hugely impressed by the 
hard work, determination and commitment of everyone involved.”

In April 2007 Bryan ‘Yogi’ Davies was playing in his testimonial rugby 
match when the scrum collapsed on him, leaving him paralysed from 
the neck down.

After 18 months of intensive treatment, Yogi returned home to Bala 
where fundraising efforts from local and international rugby supporters 
had enabled his house to be specially adapted to meet his needs.

Yogi’s wish in early 2013 was to be able to take his family on holiday, 
to see his wife and children on the beach, by the pool and doing what 
families do. He passionately believed that families affected by a spinal 
cord injury should still be able to make family memories through holidays.

Sadly, Yogi died in August 2013 unable to have had his holiday. Yogi, 
The Spinal Injuries Holiday Foundation was founded in the same year 
in memory of a very inspirational man to make possible holidays and 
short breaks for those families affected by a spinal injury, who do not 
have the financial means to fund it themselves.



Women could join 
British infantry 
by 2016
Hilary Meredith Solicitors has welcomed news that women could be  
allowed to serve in British infantry units for the first time by 2016.

An Army review of the ban on women serving in close combat has  
concluded the change would not have an “adverse effect” on troop 
cohesion.

Said Hilary Meredith:

“Women are already on the front line as medics, operating in the most 
dangerous zones and doing a marvellous job. It is not a step that  
further to take part in foot patrols as part of the infantry. If they want to 
serve in the infantry they should be allowed to do so.”



Carry on 
Fundraising
With Halloween and Christmas providing potential fundraising  
activities to boost the grand total for the year, the social committee at 
Hilary Meredith Solicitors started to organise the final events that would 
benefit our Charity of the Year, Sanctuary for Veterans.

Samantha Burbidge, who leads the committee and aims to create  
‘fundraising fun’, decided that the last activities of the year where  
employees are invited to donate to the Charity in return for joining in 
the fun would be:

• Pumpkin carving competition

• Dress wicked for work on Halloween

• Christmas jumper day

• Christmas gift raffle 

The final amount raised was £1,000 for the worthwhile charity that 
aims to provide respite and support for injured ex-military personnel 
and their families to help them settle back into the community after  
being discharged on medical grounds. 



Wills sorted with 
Will Aid
Hilary Meredith Solicitors took part in the 2014 National Will Aid  
campaign last November for the third year and raised a grand total of 
£1,500. The money raised through Will Aid is given to nine of the UKs 
leading charities: ActionAid, Age UK, British Red Cross, Christian Aid, 
NSPCC, Save the Children, Sightsavers, SCIAF and Trocaire.

Will Aid is the UKs top charity Will-writing scheme, offering everyone 
the opportunity to make or update their Will with a professional  
solicitor in return for a donation to Will Aid to help improve the lives of 
many individuals, groups and communities in the UK and throughout 
the world.

Throughout the month of November Hilary Meredith Solicitors offered 
to draw up basic Wills without charging their usual fee. In return for 
this service, clients were asked to make a donation to the worthwhile 
scheme with a suggested donation level of £95 for a basic single Will 
and £150 for mirror Wills.

Melanie Wain who led the campaign said: “Hilary Meredith Solicitors 
are proud to have participated in Will Aid and raised money for such 
a good cause. We would like to say a big thank you to all clients who 
took part in Will Aid 2014 for their kind generosity.”


